FINAL
January 8, 2023

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 1:56 pm. There were 16 members present: Wanda Rauscher, Dawn Bahr, Ann Reynolds, Bob Lumpkins, Ray Rottman, Lindsey Smith, Lance Homeniuk, Caryn Vorsas, Joe Vorsas, Karen Rueb-Hall, Dale Wade, Greg Marshall, Phil Guthrie, Beverly Guthrie, and Carol Lanthrum. (Cindy Smith arrived shortly after call to order.)
Distribution of Useful Documents
The following documents were distributed initially: ETCMN Chapter Transition Chart; approved ETMN Chapter By-Laws; document showing currently scheduled chapter activities by date; document that shares a link to Chapter Management and Operations Protocols; document that shares a link to the Chapter Operating Handbook State Template.
Other documents distributed as speakers gave presentations: currently approved Volunteer Service Projects 2022; 2022 Training Class Report; VMS for 2022 report; 2022 Summary Treasurer’s Report.
Proceedings
Wanda reminded us to alert and warn her if she is not following the Chapter By-Laws.
Wanda presented out-going Vice President Ray Rottman an appreciation tray.
Wanda requested that each transition team meet for 30 minutes so that the out-going lead could educate the person taking over the position on their role and duties.
Wanda reconvened us at 3:08 pm.
Reports of Officers, Directors and Chairs
President Report – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda stated that the chapter Christmas Party will be December 2, 2023 at the Tyler Nature Center; that the summer social event will be in July, 2023 on the 27th with place TBD; and that the Board meetings will be in March, June, and September, starting at 5:15 pm prior to the respective chapter meetings.
Wanda stated we had an amazing year and thanked everyone. We established new chapter by-laws; we were recognized at the Smith County Commissioners’ Court for our chapter’s contributions to the community; we have a functioning speakers’ bureau; we have a new recruitment brochure; we have a new TPWD advisor, Boyd Sanders; we successfully held meetings at alternate sites due to construction at the Tyler Nature Center; we conducted our first successful camera tracking project, with special thanks to Beverly Guthrie & project leader Mark Edmund; we had a successful first City Nature Challenge , with special thanks to chair Bob Lumpkins ( Polly Jones will head CNC in 2023); we had a successful display at the East Texas Fair, with special thanks to chair Cindy Smith; we had other successful event: Tyler Arbor Day, Tyler Bee Day, Yantis Prairie Days, I.D. Fairchild RCW training, and Earth Day at Camp Tyler.
Vice-President – Cindy Smith
Wanda again thanked outgoing VP Ray Rottman. Cindy Smith, incoming VP, stated she only looks at email once/day so text her if you send her an email she needs to respond to.
Hospitality Committee – Caryn & Joe Vorsas
Caryn stated they need new members to help with meals and new clean-up requirements of TPWD. Ann Reynolds agreed to help.
Secretary – Carol Lanthrum
No report
Advanced Training – Beverly Guthrie
Beverly stated she needs 2 committee members (approval of new AT opportunities requires 2/3 approval). Cindy Smith stated she would remain on the committee and so this committee will continue with Beverly as lead with Cindy Smith and Amy Cumbie as the other members.
Volunteer Service Projects – Lance Homeniuk 
Lance noted that Dawn Bahr is chair for 2023. Lance surveyed VHS contacts before the meeting and made a list of the currently active projects with their lead contact information. Beverly asked for a copy to include in the new class’s manual. Lance said he has a binder with inactive past projects that can be reactivated if desired. (Attachment)
Community Education/Outreach – Lance Homeniuk
Lance stated he provided booths, table displays etc. in 2022. 
Speakers Bureau – Greg Marshall
Greg with chapter volunteers provided several speaking events in 2022 including Boy Scout, 4H, Blue Moon Gardens Festival, and talks requested by Master Gardener Chapters in our catchment.
Diversity & Inclusion – Holly Boyd
Holly Boyd was not present and there was no report. The chair is not filled for 2023.
Training Class – Beverly Guthrie
Although the 2022 Training Class began with masks required, as the year went on, restrictions were relaxed. Of the students 21 out of 23 graduated with 9 going on to achieve Initial Certification by year’s end. Four 2022 students double certified, with 2 volunteering more than 250 hours to earn that milestone award. One, Jim Walker, earned his 500 hour milestone award.
The 2023 class is expected to meet or exceed the hoped-for goal of 25 students. 
Leader, Denise Gary, is coordinating with Training Class Director, Beverly Guthrie to organize the Chapter’s first ever Mentor Program. It is expected that more students will remain with the organization beyond the training class period with a mentor program in place.


Membership – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda will remain chair. Donna Smith will be doing awards. Phil Guthrie stated that 65 members and 22 trainees have paid dues as of 12/31/22, for a total of 88 paid members (attachment).
Volunteer Management System Director – Lindsey Smith
Lindsey presented a report that discussed the statistics from VMS for 2022 (attachment). Beverly questioned the statistic of 33 members participating in the DFW Wildlife phone bank, as she trained only 4 members in our chapter. Lindsey stated he would review the data. [After the meeting, Lindsey sent a corrected report. See attachment] Lindsey reminded everyone that each member and trainee must enter their own hours within 45 days of occurrence and delete any incorrect entries.
Communications
Eblast – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda will continue doing EBlasts for 2023.
Newsletter – Ann Reynolds
Ann will continue doing the newletter for 2023.
Social Media – Greg Marshall
Greg stated that Dale Wade and Dawn Bahr also have FaceBook administrative status. Wanda Rauscher is not on the committee for 2023. Greg stated that the site is active and occasionally has to delete ‘vendors’ and ‘bots’. Our Instagram account can be reached through FB.
Website – Dale Wade
Dale activated add-on to count the number of views. Views are up 4.5%; USA views were 6096 for 2022. Dale asked for discussion as to when to archive newsletters. Following that discussion, he then said that his plan will be to archive after 3 years. Dale asked for more photographs at our events. He said that only first names will be used to identify people and that we should seek permission stating that we intend to post to social media.

Treasurer – Phil Guthrie
Phil stated that our cash was up $1400 in 2022. Financial comparison for 2020 – 2022 were presented (attachment). Wanda asked if the chapter had money we could spend for projects. Phil suggested we keep $6000 in reserve, but how much money and how to spend it is a chapter board decision. There was a discussion about speaker honorariums.
New Business
Wanda asked us to think about who we can ask to fill open positions.
It was suggested that we do a member survey. Greg stated that he designed one previously and would send it to Wanda for review.
The difficulty in hearing speakers and questions for speakers especially in the back of the room was discussed. It was decided to investigate the purchase of a portable sound system with speaker and Blue-tooth capable lapel microphone and a handheld mic (Action by Lindsey Smith and Wanda Rauscher).
Wanda adjourned the meeting at 5:05pm.
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